
Act 5 of the First Special Session of 1987 
 
     Act 5                                                           SB6 
 
     "AN ACT TO MAKE AN APPROPRIATION TO THE DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE 
     AND ADMINISTRATION WHICH SHALL BE SUPPLEMENTAL AND IN ADDITION 
     TO OTHER APPROPRIATIONS MADE BY THE SEVENTY-SIXTY GENERAL 
     ASSEMBLY FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROVIDING STATE AGENCIES WITH 
     ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATION FOR PAYMENT OF REGULAR SALARIES FOR 
     THE BIENNIAL PERIOD ENDING JUNE 30, 1989; AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES." 
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ARKANSAS: 
 
     SECTION 1.  APPROPRIATIONS.   There is hereby appropriated, to the 
Department of Finance and Administration, to be payable from various State 
Treasury funds, fund accounts or accounts, for the purpose of providing 
various state agencies with supplemental appropriation for payment of regu- 
lar salaries for the biennial period ending June 30, 1989, the following: 
ITEM                                                     FISCAL YEARS 
NO.________________________________________________1987-88________1988-89___ 
 
(01)   REGULAR SALARIES                         $  1,000,000   $  1,000,000 
                                                                            
 
     SECTION 2. TRANSFER PROCEDURES.  In the event that there is not suf- 
ficient appropriation provided for by the General Assembly for payment of 
Regular Salaries for any state agency for the biennial period ending June 
30, 1989 said agency may request a transfer from appropriations provided 
herein, from the Chief Fiscal Officer of the State, stating clearly the 
amount required.  Upon approval of the Chief Fiscal Officer of the State, 
and after seeking the advice of the Arkansas Legislative Council, the State 
Auditor shall be notified as to the amount and the purposes for which said 
appropriation is to be made.  The appropriation shall then be established 
upon the books of the Department of Finance and Administration and the State 
Auditor.  Provided further, that if desired, said appropriation shall be 
supplemental to those regularly appropriated for such purposes by the 
General Assembly for the agency. 
 
     SECTION 3. RESTRICTIONS.  Nothing in this Act is to be construed as an 
authority to transfer a like amount of current general revenues to fund 
appropriations provided for in this Act. 
 
     SECTION 4.  COMPLIANCE WITH OTHER LAWS.  Disbursement of funds 
authorized by this act shall be limited to the appropriation for such agency 
and funds made available by law for the support of such appropriations; and 
the restrictions of the State Purchasing Law, the General Accounting and 
Budgetary Procedures Law, the Revenue Stabilization Law, the Regular Salary 
Procedures and Restrictions Act, or their successors, and other fiscal 
control laws of this State, where applicable, and regulations promulgated by 
the Department of Finance and Administration, as authorized by law, shall be 
strictly complied with in disbursement of said funds. 
 
     SECTION 5.  EMERGENCY CLAUSE.  It is hereby found and determined by the 
Seventy-sixth General Assembly meeting in First Extraordinary Session that 
salary appropriation may not be sufficient for operation at current levels, 
and that this Act is necessary to prevent layoffs of current employees. 
Therefore, an emergency is hereby declared to exist and this Act being 



necessary for the immediate preservation of the public peace, health and 
safety shall be in full force and effect from and after July 1, 1987. 
 
 
          APPROVED: 6-12-87 
 
                                  _____________ 
 
 
 


